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June 20, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a plan for employee development activities and programs for the Solid Waste Division (Division) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, as required by the 2017-2018 Biennial Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 18409, Section 107, as amended by Ordinance 18602, Section 66, Proviso P7.

Specifically, the plan addresses the following:

· Detail of the current employee development activities and programs in the Division.
· A plan for future employee development activities and programs in the Division.

The plan also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The plan furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of ensuring that County government will operate efficiently and effectively through, among other things, the development of a highly engaged, diverse, culturally responsive and high-performing workforce.
· The plan furthers the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative goal of equitable actions to improve the quality and equity within the King County workforce and the communities served. The plan describes current and planned employee development activities and opportunities that are available to all Division employees and ensure that each employee has equal access to growth opportunities.

In developing the plan, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) engaged numerous Division employees, both management and front-line staff, regarding employee growth and development. Additionally, DNRP engaged representatives from its labor unions, primarily Teamsters Local 174 and the International Union of Operating Engineers Local 302, to discuss employee growth and development efforts within their respective unions and programs planned in the future. DNRP worked to incorporate the input into the plan, and believes that all stakeholders mentioned above support the plan.

It is estimated that the plan required approximately 35 hours of staff time to compile and produce, costing $2,716.00. 
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Thank you for your consideration of this plan. These important recommendations will help King County residents as it ensures that the Solid Waste Division of DNRP will operate efficiently and effectively through, among other things, the development of a highly engaged, diverse, culturally responsive and high-performing workforce.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pat D. McLaughlin, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4501.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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